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CALENDAR TERM 1 2022 PRINCIPAL’S NEWS  
We have a busy last week of term with many 
activities and opportunities for parents and carers to visit.  We 
hope you will be able to join us!  

 

We had our Easter Hat Parade and P&C Easter raffle today on the 
basketball court which was a lot of fun.  There were some really 
creative hats on display and it was wonderful to welcome families 
to this event. Thank you to everyone for donating Easter goodies 
and selling raffle tickets to raise money for our school. A big thank 
you to our P&C for organising the Easter raffle and prizes for our 
students and their families.  Students were thrilled to win their 
wonderful Easter prizes today. 
 
Photo Day is this Thursday.  Parents will need to pay online direct 
to the School Photographer before Thursday.  All students will 
need to return their payment envelope to their child’s teacher on 
Thursday, whether paid online or by cash. 
 
Students will return to school in full winter uniform for Terms 2 
and 3.  The uniform shop will be open for face-to-face sales 
tomorrow, which is the last time to purchase winter uniforms for 
your child/ren.  If you are unable to attend face-to-face, you can 
email your order form to ppsuniform@hotmail.com tonight and 
our lovely parent volunteers can fill your order and give to your 
child if you wish.  Order forms can be located on our website. 
 
I look forward to catching up with parents and carers at the P&C 
meeting tonight in the Library at 7.00pm. I will provide an update 
about next term as well as some resource suggestions for 
consideration at the next meeting.  
 
It has been a wonderful start to the year with some challenges we 
have worked hard to overcome. Thank you to our parents and 
carers for your support, it is much appreciated. To our staff, thank 
you for your dedication and efforts in building the team here at 
school and encouraging each other. I wish students and their 
families a safe and happy holiday break and look forward to 
welcoming students back to school on Wednesday 27 April. 
Nicole Mayhew 
Principal 

 

PAGEWOOD PUBLIC SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 

TERM 1 WEEK 11 

Monday 4 April 2022 

 

 

 

APRIL 

WEEK 11 

Mon 4 9:30am Easter Hat Parade 

 7:00pm P&C Meeting in Library 

Tues 5 Uniform shop open face-to-face 
Fortnightly – bring your Order Form 

 FUN DAY FOR WHOLE SCHOOL 
WEAR MUFTI – pack your coins 

Wed 6 Cross Country Carnival at school 
Wear sports uniform or house 
colours & sneakers. 

 Y3-6 Assembly at 2:45pm 

Thurs 7 School Photos 
Bring Photo envelope today 

Fri 8 Sports carnival note due (turning 8  
years or older this year) 

 Last Day of Term 1 

   CALENDAR TERM 2 2022 
WEEK 1 

Mon 25 Anzac Day Public Holiday 

Tues 26 Staff Development Day 

 Uniform shop – online orders only 

Wed 27 Students return to school 

 ANZAC Service 10.40am 
Parents & carers welcome 

 K-2 Assembly at 2:45pm 

Fri 29 Sport trials – soccer & netball  

MAY  

WEEK 2  

Mon 2 7:00pm P&C Meeting in Library 

Tues 3 Uniform shop open face-to-face 
Fortnightly – bring your Order Form 

Y3-6 AWARDS 

RAINBOW AWARDS  

Leon 5M Zach 3P Jackson 3P 

Jeslyn 5M Ageselaus 6S Narges 5M 

Iggy 5M 

SILVER AWARD  

Jack 3P Baldwin 3P Ayaan 3P 

GOLD AWARD  

Darshna 5M Reese 5M 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
mailto:ppsuniform@hotmail.com


  

Website: www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au         Email: pagewood-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 Page 2 
 
 

 
MERIT AWARDS  

Y3-6 

3C Alborz Sunny Jessica Fin 

3P Taichu Christina P Zara T Emanuel 

4G Lily Archer Ayah Oliver 

4L Rose Cleaver Matthew Erin 

5M Esther Leon Sanuli Narges 

5/6W Alex Charlotte Erin Pasha 

6S Ageselaus Christopher Leyla Charlize 

 
UPGRADE TO THE PARENT ONLINE PAYMENTS (POP) PAGE 

The upgraded POP page replaces the old Westpac page.  It’s accessible from the school’s website and allows parents 
and carers to make online payments anywhere and anytime.  By using the upgraded page, parents and carers will 
enjoy: 

• a quick and simple user interface; 

• mobile-friendly experience – making it easier to pay via phone or tablet (as well as from a desktop 
computer); and 

• multilingual support which enables them to use POP in their preferred language. 

• Easily without needing to log on, register or enter a Student Registration Number. 

• Check your email for a copy of your receipt 
 

The anticipated increase in online payments will help to relieve the administrative burden on teachers and office 

staff. Additionally, schools will benefit from improved data quality, with the POP upgrades making it easier to 

reconcile payments with individual students.  Please see pages 10 and 11, only those details with red asterisk need 

to be provided to school.  On our website, go to “Make a Payment” and enter your child’s details. 

 

A deputy principal at one of the trial schools said: “It has been a huge success at our school; all parents found the 

screens easy to follow.”  

 

STATEMENT OF ACCOUNT  

A reminder that your child’s ‘Statement of Account’ for Term 1 is now overdue. Payment of this account at your 

earliest convenience would be appreciated. Parents are encouraged to pay all fees if possible before the Term 2 

Statement of Account is sent home next term. Payments can still be accepted over the holidays.  Please have a look 

at our new Parent Online Payment (POP) system on our website under ‘Make a Payment’. The School Voluntary 

Contribution is $50. This is a voluntary payment to the school.  
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Please note that this facility is to pay for expenses on your Statement of Account only, it cannot be used to pay for 

the Canteen or P&C costs such as Uniforms or fundraising.  The new payment instructions are on pages 11 and 12. 

This is a secure payment system to ensure that your credit/debit card details are captured in a secure manner. Your 

card details are not passed back to the school.    

 
TERM 2 FEES 

Now that we have more certainty of the activities we will be holding each term, please find approximate costs for 

Term 2 below. Some of the expenses for Term 2 will include: 

Year 1 and 2 
La Perouse excursion $24.00 
 
Years 3 to 6 
Netball gala day $14.00 (interested students) 

Athletics Carnival 7.00 (students turning 8 years+) 
PSSA T2 Netball $60.00 
PSSA T2   Soccer $60.00 
 
Years 5 and 6 
Camp deposit $100.00 (Total cost approx. $350) 
 

WE ARE WORKING TOWARDS A CASH FREE SCHOOL 

We are planning to be a ‘cash free’ school from Term 2. Therefore, we encourage parents and carers to become 

familiar with and use our new Parent Online Payment (POP) system to work towards this goal and minimise 

disruptions to class time. 

 

When paying by cash, this is collected by the student’s teachers which does interrupt valuable lesson time.  We 

would like to minimise the interruptions in class by working towards a cash free payment system in the near future 

where everyone pays online.  There are many schools who have already put this system into place.    

 
FUN DAY  
Tomorrow, 5 April, the Year 5 and 6 students will be holding a Fun Day Fair for the whole school. All students will have 

the opportunity to participate between 1:30pm-3:00pm on our school grounds. Parents/carers and relatives are 

invited to attend this event. Stage 3 students will be able to take a break to visit other stalls during Fun Day.   

The money raised will go towards the Stage 3 overnight excursion to Bathurst. All students may wear mufti (casual 

clothes) on this day. Please remember to pack your coins so you can participate. Prices for each activity range from $1 

- $5.  Please see page 8 for a list of activities and their prices. 

Fun Day activities include:  

hair spray 
ice blocks 

basketball shoot out 
sponge throw 

Minecraft parkour 
nail polish 

toy store 
mystery box 

claw machine 
three-legged race 

can throw 
drinks 

spin the wheel 
lolly land 

snacks 
badge making 

stick insect counting 
soccer targets 

 
Stage 3 Teachers - Mrs McLean, Miss Wilkinson and Miss Shiozawa 
 

SCHOOL OFFICE HOURS 

A reminder that our office is open from 8.45am-3.30pm daily. 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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CROSS COUNTRY 

The Cross Country Carnival will be held at school this Wednesday 6th April. Children 8 years and over may compete. 

Students younger than 8 years of age can participate in a Fun Run. 

9:30am - 11:00am: 3-6 Cross Country Carnival (students 8 years and over) 

11:00am - 11:15am: K-6 War Cries 

11:55am - 1:10pm: K-2 Fun Run (students 7 years and younger)   

The events will be run in the following order: 12/13 years, 11 years, 10 years, 9 years and 8 years.  

 

Students can wear their sports uniform or house colours with sports shoes (no spikes or bare feet). Parents/carers 

who choose to attend the event are invited to bring a picnic rug. Please sit under the trees near the driveway for a 

clear view of runners coming down the final straight.   

Miss Shiozawa and Ms Curtis 

PHOTOGRAPHS FROM THIS TERM 
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SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 
Individual, class and specific group photographs are scheduled for this 

Thursday 7 April.  Payment envelopes were sent home with your child last 

Tuesday, including information about how to pay online.  If you want a 

sibling photo you will need to complete a separate Sibling Photo Envelope 

from the office and make payment.  Can parents please arrange payment online direct to The School Photographer 

before photo day. Please DO NOT pay via the school payments system.   

 

All payment envelopes must be returned to their child/ren’s teacher on Thursday, whether paying online or cash. 

Thank you. 

 
CANTEEN NEWS 

The canteen has a great Easter special on for this Thursday and Friday only.  You will 

be able to order from flexischools for this week.  There may be some orders over the 

counter but we can’t guarantee supplies, unless you order online. 

 

Look what’s new at our canteen – Birthday Buckets – Quelch Fruit Sticks.  Help your 

child celebrate their special day with their class mates with minimal fuss…Now 

available to order online.  

Pagewood Canteen 

 
PARENT ASSISTANCE IS REQUIRED 
The BEAR Reading programme - Be Excited About Reading - is a wonderful reading programme offered at our school, 

and we are looking forward to resuming it this year in term 2. The program is reliant on parent/carer volunteers who 

offer an hour of their time at least once a week. Training will be provided. BEAR volunteers would be required to 

show a current COVID vaccination certificate, a NSW WWCC clearance number, photo ID as well as complete a 

Specified Volunteers Form from the office.  We ask parents, carers or grandparents who are interested to contact 

Kathy Savvas (SLSO) at katherine.savvas@det.nsw.edu.au if they are interested in volunteering their time.  

 
BAND NEWS 

Dear Parents, Carers & Young musicians, 
The Band has now settled back into regular lessons and 
rehearsals this term. It's great to be back teaching face to 
face and everyone is making great progress!  
We are really looking forward to performing in the future so 
don't forget to continue with a little bit of practice in readiness for family, friends and the wider school 
community.  Lessons and rehearsals will resume in week 1 of next term; Keep up the great work everyone! 
 
Kevin Christmas 
Program Manager, Pagewood PS Band Program  
 
UNIFORM SHOP – FACE TO FACE 

Tomorrow is the last opportunity to order winter uniforms for Term 2.  Our uniform shop is open onsite for face-to-

face orders fortnightly. Our parent volunteers complete uniform orders on Tuesday mornings.  Please bring 

completed Order Form or email your order by filling out a form (which can be downloaded from the school's 

website) and emailed to ppsuniform@hotmail.com.  Alternatively, your child can deliver the completed form to the 

office.   
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Winter uniform is worn Monday to Thursday during Term 2 and 3 and sports uniform on Fridays. The embroidered 

sport shorts or track pants, should be worn only on Fridays.   As part of correct uniform, all children must wear the 

full Pagewood school uniform including jacket and school cap. Navy socks are worn all week. It is important that 

shoes are all black in colour. 

 

ANZAC SERVICE 
This year, our Pagewood P.S. ANZAC Service will take place in our school hall at 10:40am on Wednesday, 27th April. 

This is the first day back in Term 2, for the students. 2C will host this service along with Mr Christmas, the school 

captains and prefects. You are welcome to join us. Keep in mind that the hall could be quite crowded with the whole 

school taking part in this assembly.  

 

ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

Our primary Athletics Carnival will be held at Hensley Oval on Monday 9 May.  Students turning 8 years or older 

should return their permission slip to their teacher by this Friday.  

 

K-2 students (not turning 8 years of age this year) will enjoy their own Athletics Carnival at school on this day. 

Parents and carers are welcome to join us, an event schedule will be in the first newsletter next term.  

 

TERM 2 - WINTER SPORT TRIALS  

Sport trials for soccer and netball will be held on Fridays in the first few weeks of Term 2.  Students should bring their 

soccer gear to school (shinpads and soccer boots) and change into them for the trials. 

 

SCIENCE SUCCESS! 

Our Stage One bird feeders have done their job! The bird feeders have attracted 
the birds! Can you see the lovely cockatoos? The students are very excited by the 
birds visiting each day and feel proud that their designs prove success in science! 
 

SCHOOL HOLIDAY CARE 

Star Club provide vacation care for students during the school holidays. If you 

require care for your child/ren during the upcoming school holidays, please 

contact Star Club directly to make a booking. 

 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
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NSW PREMIERS READING CHALLENGE 

The challenge is on again! The Challenge aims to 

encourage a love of reading for leisure and 

pleasure in students, and to enable them to 

experience quality literature. It is not a competition 

but a challenge to each student to read, to read 

more and to read more widely. The Premier's 

Reading Challenge (PRC) is open to all NSW 

students in Kindergarten to Year 10. Our K-2 

students complete the challenge here at school 

with our teachers registering their books. Years 3-6 

need to read and register the books themselves. 

Find out more at 

https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html 

 

If you need help to register your books see Mrs 

Kerves or Ms Mayhew.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

TERM 1 2022 

 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday/ 
Sunday 

Week 11 4 APR 
9:30am 
Easter Hat Parade 
7:00pm P&C 
meeting  

5 APR 
Year 6 Fun Day 

6 APR 
9:30am start - 
School cross 
country 

7 APR 
School Photos 
Canteen special book 
online 

8 APR 
PSSA 
Canteen 
special 
book online 
Last day of 
Term 1 
 

 

 

TERM 2 2022 

 Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday  Friday Saturday/ 
Sunday 

Week 1 25 APR  
 
ANZAC DAY 
Public Holiday 

26 APR 
School 
Development 
Day (Staff only) 

27 APR 
Students return 
ANZAC Service 
10.40am 
 
2:45pm K-2 
assembly  

28 APR 
 
 

29 APR 
 
 

30/1 MAY 

http://www.pagewood-p.schools@det.nsw.edu.au
https://online.det.nsw.edu.au/prc/home.html
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 PPS P&C (Parents and Citizens) News 

 

Good afternoon parents and carers! 

All are welcome to the P&C April meeting TONIGHT in the school library 7pm. Please see the agenda 

below. Send apologies or queries to: pagewoodpublicschool@pandcaffiliate.org.au  

Your P&C 😊  

Agenda 

Apologies 

Approve Minutes:  AGM & March 2022 

Principal’s Report 

President’s Report                

Treasurer’s Report 

Secretary’s Report 

Business Arising/ Carried forward 

Secretary Position call for nominations 

Welcome disco review 

Wellbeing ice cream review  

Easter Raffle review  

Mother’s Day update  

Election BBQ banners budget, cake & book stall proposal 

Next meeting: 7pm Monday 2nd May 2022 in School Library 
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